MINUTES FOR AUGUST 15, 2018

New Castle Cemetery Trustees monthly meeting at New Castle Town Hall, 3.00
p.m.

Present: Jim Cerny, Holly Fraumeni, Terri Golter, Carol White,
1 - The July minutes were approved.

2.1 — The budget has not changed since last month. We did discuss possible upcoming
projects and how they could be paid for.

3.1 — Status of Clark/Hughes lot gift to Riverside Cemetery — Nothing has happened on
this. Jim has called and e-mailed Attorney McGee but has received no response. We
are still waiting for the deed and have done all we can.

3.2 — Chance/Peralta gravestone has been moved to lot 37,9. Jim will probe under the
previous location of the stone in case the urn is there.

3.3 — John Willoughby, son of Bob Willoughby, is buying Oceanside lot 38,6 for his
father.

3.4 — The Oceanside lot, 47,17, for Brian Walsh is being purchased by Linda Patchett.
Amy McLaughlin, daughter, has sent a check in. We signed the paperwork.

3.5 — Fred and Adele Pulitzer have purchased Oceanside lot 45,1. We signed the
paperwork.

3.6 — Bill and Emily Hall have purchased Oceanside lot 46,9. We signed the paperwork.
3.7 — Allison & Henry Stebbins have sent in their money to purchase a lot but with no lot
specified. Their previous check had expired so they sent Jim another check but still
have not picked a lot.

3.8 — Richard Corzatt is in the process of purchase an Oceanside lot.

3.9 — Kendrick Poole was buried in Riverside in the Poole lot. The certificate has been
received.

3.10 — William Richard Smyser was buried in Riverside in the Horner lot. The certificate
has been received.

3.11 — Jim received a call from Seacoast Memorials about the placement of the Clifton
Wentworth stone and the pre-need stone for Alice. Jim will contact them.

Other Business




Upright Fence has received the new fence for the Frost Cemetery and it should be
installed within the next couple of weeks.

Keeping the gate closed at Riverside and keeping people out of the cemetery at night,
for picnics etc. is an ongoing problem.

The corner post at the entrance to the Marvin Cemetery was probably hit by a vehicle.
It's broken and twisted. Carol sent Kai two e-mails to see if it he thinks it's reparable but
she still has no response from him. Depending on how much his estimate is to fix it,
she may also ask him to fix a few stones at Riverside which are threatening to fall over.

The pile of grass is still at Riverside even though Terri has asked Mike to remove it
numerous times. She’ll try again. She’ll also ask him to put down grass seed on the
Kendrick Poole lot.

Next Meeting September 19 at 3 p.m.

Carol White, Secretary



